

Trinity Primary School Leahurst Road Hither Green London SE13 5HZ 0208 325 4551



Friday 27th May 2016

TRINITY PRIMARY NEWSLETTER



Dear Trinity families,

I hope that you enjoy your well deserved rest over half term and come back well prepared for the final half term of the academic year.

Thank you to those parents who made the Parent Forum on Monday. As ever, it was a positive meeting and invaluable for me to gather parents' views and opinions. The notes of the forum will be sent out with the next newsletter. A letter regarding the changes to the end of the school day next year, which was discussed at the Forum, is attached to this newsletter.

I cannot wait to see you all after half term, as there are plenty of fun events and trips to look forward to (please see the reverse for key dates for your diary!)

I wish you the very best of holidays, full of rest and fun, ready for learning when we come back,

Darren Janes Head of School Trinity Primary

Janfenl



Wellmeadow Road Street Party:

A great day was had at the Wellmeadow Road street party this weekend. The sun shone brightly and our children once again stole the show with their wonderful singing. A very big thank you goes out to everyone who came along and supported Trinity's role in the party.

'Inside Out' Collaboration:

Working together can be fun! On Wednesday afternoon the Year Five and Six classes from St Margaret's Lee School popped over to Trinity and helped our Year Twos complete some fabulous artwork based on the

film 'Inside Out'. We can't wait to see feeling pictures and



orbs hanging from the ceilings in 2S and 2V!



Dates for your diary:

Tue 7th June—1st day back

Tue 21st June—Reception trip to
Natural History Museum and Y1 Trip to Olympic Park

Fri 24th June—PAFT coffee morning and Bedtime Story day

Sat 25th June 12pm—3pm—PAFT Summer Fair at Trinity Primary

Friday 1st July 11am—Sports day at Manor House Gardens

Thur 7th July 3pm—4pm—Science Fair and Year Two trip to Wide Horizons

Tue 12th July—Year Ones trip to Southend on Sea

Wed 20th July—Last day 1:15pm pick up

Illness and Time Off:

Just to clarify Trinity's policy on children returning to school if they have been vomiting: We will usually advise that children are kept off of school for 48 hours if we believe the vomiting to be caused by a virus. However, if it is believed to be food poisoning then we say 24 hours. This is to ensure minimal spread of illness. Please see Mr Janes or Mr Wills if you want this clarified or if this applies to your child.



Miss Edlin gives a Shabbat Masterclass:

Year One had a special visitor this week...Miss Edlin! As part of their learning in RE, Miss Edlin shared what happens during the Shabbat meal in Jewish families. Everyone enjoyed the food and learned lots!



